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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Aaron Bowman, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION MINUTES-amended
Wednesday, December 14, 2016 
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order at 9:31 a.m. on Wednesday, December14, 2016 in the City Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Aaron Bowman.

In attendance:  Council Members Aaron Bowman (Chair), Jim Love (Vice Chair), Anna Lopez Brosche; Commissioners Gary Anderson, Garrett Barket, Lane T. Burnett,  Jill D. Haskell, Ralph C. Hodges, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Stephen Swann, Penny Thompson; Commissioner Edward J. Fleming, Jr., was excused; State Representative Lake Ray was excused; Michelle Tappouni, Ex Officio, was excused; Council President Lori Boyer was in attendance; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University, Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator, Jessica Baker, Intergovernmental Affairs, Jessica B. Matthews, Legislative Assistant, John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  See the attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

The Commission voted to approve the minutes for the November 10, 2016 meeting.

Tom Fallin, Chief, Engineering Construction Management, Public Works Department, provided the Commission with a briefing on the Liberty Street Project.  
 In his PowerPoint presentation, Mr. Fallin provided background information on Liberty Street at Coastline Drive dating back to the early 1950s and early 1960s.  He cited the considerable damage that the area incurred as a result of Hurricane Dora in 1964.  He described the construction of the Coastline Drive Bridge  in1973.
Mr. Fallin provided a background timeline for the years 2012 through 2016 and post 2016 milestones.  Neighbors at the site include the Hyatt and the Jacksonville Landing.  Mr. Fallin explained that the partners of the Liberty Street Project include the City of Jacksonville, the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, the Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department, the Downtown Investment Authority, the Public Works Department and the Florida Department of Transportation.  Mr. Fallin described the project’s design-build team, the City’s CEI consultant and the outreach that is being done by Downtown Vision, Inc.

Mr. Fallin fielded numerous questions on the Liberty Street Project on such topics as the bulkhead, the pilings, and depth of the water.  He announced that there would be a kayak launch at the site once the project is completed, though Council President Lori Boyer observed that the river current at this particular site is very fast and turbulent.

The Commission next heard a presentation entitled Framework to Resiliency: JEA Sanitary Sewer System.   Brian Roche, JEA Vice President and General Manager, Water & Waste Systems, made the presentation.  He was assisted by Deryle Calhoun, Director, Water, Wastewater and Reuse Treatment.
The presentation was made, in part, to explain the sanitary sewer overflows (SSOs) in the aftermath of Hurricane Matthew.  Mr. Roche explained that the pump station located at 5104 118th Street was the biggest failed pump system.  Other major pump station failures were at 1818 Willowbranch, 7039 Alachua Ave and 10182 Bradley Road.  During Hurricane Matthew, 55 of 67 sanitary sewer overflows were pump station related.  JEA is currently reviewing the site conditions of 35 pump stations to determine the feasibility of retrofitting to include generator/transfer switch systems.
In explaining the wastewater process, Mr. Fallin noted that wastewater from a sewer pump station (Standish Place, as an example) is moved to Buckman for wastewater treatment and from the Buckman installation the wastewater is either diverted for reclaimed irrigation or effluent treatment.

Commissioner Raymond Pringle asked Mr. Roche a question related to JEA’s testing its pump station generators.  Does JEA wait until a storm is reportedly imminent before testing the generators?  Mr. Roche explained that JEA checks the pump station generators several times a year.  He explained that there were sanitary sewer overflows at the pump stations at 118th Street and Pottsburg Creek because a breaker failed to get the pump station’s generator working.

Commissioner Garrett Barket commented that in his estimation, JEA did a good job in handling the hurricane situation.
The Commission next heard a presentation on potential projects for waterfront activation initiatives by Tom Duke and Chris Allen, with the Jacksonville branch of the American Institute of Architects (AIA).  

The presenters described how they perceived the potential for Jacksonville’s riverfront landscape and how to connect big projects that included the Landing, the Shipyards and The District.  They felt that it was imperative to create a vision and not a master plan; they felt it important to do something uniquely Jacksonville; we are not Paris or New York.  The question to ponder is: how do we get people downtown besides fireworks twice a year?  There are four things: celebrate the river experience.  Start with an iconic vision of downtown and connectivity.  Identify and design projects around what is uniquely Jacksonville.  Embrace the river in design and planning.  There should be a vision, a concept and, ultimately, a plan.  An active waterfront is paramount.
The next item on the meeting’s agenda was the 2017 FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) projects and recommendations.

Commissioner Gary Anderson, Chair of the Waterways Commission FIND Subcommittee, reported on the groups December 7, 2016 meeting and the deliberations on the proposed FIND projects list that the Parks Department had put together.
Brian Burket, Natural Resource Recreation Specialist, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department, led the discussion on the proposed FIND projects list.  The list includes the following projects: Joe Carlucci Dock Replacement/Extension; Half Moon Island Park & Boat Ramp – Phase 2; Sisters Creek Lighting – Phase 2; Post Street Floating Dock; Riverfront Park Fishing Platform; St. Johns Marina Ramp Extension; Mandarin Boat Ramp Dock Extension & ADA Kayak Launch; Bert Maxwell Dock Modifications; Ribault River Channel Markers.  Mr. Burket explained that the Post Street Floating Dock project was replacing the Southbank Riverwalk Floating Dock.
Mr. Burket described the scope of each project and the projects’ total costs, citing what amount of the costs that FIND would provide and the City’s required match.  

Mr. Burket explained that there would be funds available for the Oak Harbor Boat Ramp Dredge project if Atlantic Beach withdrew its application for a FIND project .

Council President Lori Boyer explained that the Gefen Park project on the Northbank Riverwalk had originally included a kayak launch but that when it became apparent that the funding was not going to be available, the kayak launch component was deleted.  She reported that there is currently an ordinance in Council that could provide the necessary funding for the kayak launch.  In commenting on the zoo dredge project, the Council President explained that support was not there for the project in Council last year but she hoped that the Waterways Commission would revisit the issue.  She indicated that she would be supportive of the zoo dredge project now; she explained that the beaches nourishment project resulted in her re-assessing her thinking on the zoo dredge project.
On a voice vote, the Commission voted to recommend approval of the FIND projects list.

In his monthly status report on the St. Johns River, Dr. White reported that the water temperature had dropped to 65°.  The salinity of the river is fluctuating, a residual hurricane effect.  He reported that rainfall is below normal.  Dolphins are still active in the area.  Dr. White reported that he is excited with how the Maritime Management Plan is coming along and indicated that the November meeting at JU was a good one.
In Dr. Gerard Pinto’s update on manatees, he reported on an end of November aerial survey where very few manatees (6) were sighted, mostly in the Julington Creek area.  No new manatee deaths to report.  12 for year, one of which was watercraft-related.  He reported that the manatee rescued in Ortega, and widely covered in the media, is doing well recovering at Sea World.

In Old Business, the subcommittees on reactivating the river reported.  Commissioner Swann reported that the Non-Motorized Subcommittee carved the County up into 8 distinct areas to evaluate what potential activities would be applicable for each.

Council Member Love reported that the Motorized Subcommittee discussed what South Florida does with its waterways.  At the next meeting, Sydney, Australia will be discussed.  The subcommittee decided that the Waterways Commission should have a booth at the next boat show in Jacksonville to distribute brochures and information on upcoming events.
Commissioner Anderson reported on the Entertainment Subcommittee.  The subcommittee discussed the use of existing maps of the City’s waterways.  The water taxis have issues with expanding to more stops.  Also, coming up with an app was discussed.

In Public Comments, John Nooney reported that on December 10th, he had had his picture taken with Smokey the Bear at the Hogan’s Creek Affair.  He commented on a new CRA, numerous past legislative pieces that the Council has enacted and the “no trespassing” sign at the end of Catherine Street at Hogan’s Creek.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:43 a.m.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729
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